

2 September 2020

REF NUMBER: IR-01-20-22828

David Horner fyi-request-13497-9fe46e4e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear David Horner

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 11 August 2020 for information relating to New Zealand Police's policies.

You requested:

- 1. Fleeing Driver Policy
- 2. Health and Safety Policy
- 3. Operational Risk Assessments and Planning
- 4. Professional Police Driver Programme
- 5. Service Delivery Standards Operational Policing
- 6. Speed Camera Enforcement
- 7. Speed Enforcement
- 8. Statement of Policy and Practice
- 9. Traffic Compliance Scheme
- 10. Traffic Patrol Techniques
- 11. Urgent Duty Driving

Please note that four of the policies you have requested are no longer current. For your information, the 'Speed Camera Enforcement' policy has been integrated in the Speed Enforcement chapter, the 'Operational Risk Assessments and Planning' is now reflected in the Hazard Management Processes, the 'Health and Safety Policy' was cancelled due to content covered in more specific policies and guidelines and the 'Service Delivery Standards — Operational Policing' was replaced by Service Delivery Guidelines for Policing Interactions.

The requested policies that are still current have been attached for your reference.

You have the right, under section 28 (3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Acting Superintendent Gini Welch

National Manager

National Road Policing Centre

Police National Headquarters

180 Molesworth Street. PO Box 3017, Wellington 6140, New Zealand. Telephone: 04 474 9499. Fax: 04 498 7400. www.police.govt.nz

